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MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

October 26, 1999
Bill Chipman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Planning Commissioners present:  Carl Allred; Doug Gwilliam; Liisa Nusz; Diane Jacob and Jennifer Wright-Thulin. Maureen Anderton was excused.

Town Staff:  

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham 




Shawn Warnke

Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others Present:  Mark Lofgren, resident; Josh & Jenny Elledge, residents; Bob Lynds, the Ranches; Jamie Mooring, resident; Brigham Morgan, resident; Jim Peterson, Eagle Mountain Properties (EMP).

Fionnuala Kofoed led the Pledge Of Allegiance.

1.
Approval of Agenda: 
MOTION
Liisa Nusz moved to approve the agenda.  Diane Jacob seconded.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

2. 
Approval of Minutes:

October 12, 1999
MOTION
Liisa Nusz moved to approve the minutes of October 12, 

1999 as amended.  Doug Gwilliam seconded.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

3.
Public Hearing:
A.
Trophy Homes Sales Trailer, Conditional Use Permit.

Ken Leetham discussed Trophy Homes Trailer, Conditional Use Permit.  Mr. Leetham said that The Ranches wanted to use the trailer until the model home was built.  He added that the original request was for three months but Mr. Leetham recommended they changed it to six months just in case they needed extra time.  There will be no landscaping on the site due to the time of the year and the building will have both water and sewer connections.

Diane Jacobs stated a conflict of interest due to water rights.

MOTION 
 Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to approve Trophy Homes Sales Trailer Conditional use permit, subject to DRC, Town Staff and Engineer's recommendations as follows:

1. The conditional use permit is valid for six months from the date of approval.

2. Trophy Homes provide the documentation showing that they are granted an easement for the placement of a sales trailer on property that they do not own.

3. That the trailer be removed upon expiration of the conditional use permit and that a bond, to be determined by the Town Engineer, be placed for the removal.

4. That a fire hydrant is within at least 500 feet from the sales trailer.

5. Verification of correct fee payments for the conditional use permit and any utility connections.

6. That Trophy Homes is responsible for the replacement of curb, gutter, and sidewalk that may be damaged at the entrance to their sales trailer.

7. That Trophy Homes is responsible for the removal of dirt and material carried from the all weather parking lot into the street right of way.

8. The all weather parking lot is graded in such a way that the storm water will drain to some sort of temporary detention area on site and not into the improved roadways.

9. That the permit is changed from two to three months, to six months.

10. That sufficient skirting be placed on the base of the trailer to enhance its looks.


Liisa Nusz seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

4.
Concept Plan Review:


A. 
Mt. Airey, Plat B.



There was no action taken on this item.



Dale presented Mt Airey Plat B.

Bill Chipman asked when the clubhouse would be built.  Bob Lynds said that they should have it completed within 18 months to 2 years and they will probably start building homes in approximately 1 year.

Mr. Chipman also raised a concern regarding the elevation of the lots and roads and recommended the developers look into it before the first review.  Bob Lynds said they would be providing profiles of the elevations in the preliminary hearing.

Doug Gwilliams asked about drainage on the sloped areas and suggested that there be sufficient drainage.

Liisa Nusz asked whether it would be a gated community and if the golf cart paths would have stop signs.  Bob Lynds said that it was not a gated community and there would be signs advising of carts crossing and that the carts would be required to give right of way to the cars.

Diane Jacob asked when they would expect the preliminary approval to be presented.  Mr. Lynds expected that they would have it in approximately four weeks.


Bill Chipman asked about the park requirements and whether they were met.  Bob Lynds 


said that the requirement wouldn’t be an issue.

5.
Development Item:


Eagle Mountain Properties, Master Signage Plan.


After a brief discussion with Jim Peterson, the Commissioners recommended tabling this item until information was gathered concerning the signs.  



MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to table Eagle Mountain Properties Master Signage Plan until the following information is gathered: 

· A legend is received for each sign stating who the owner is and where the sign is located concerning property owner or right of way.

· What are the nonconformities regarding the current sign code.  None of the existing flags that are in violation are to be flagged until after the next Planning Commission meeting when the signs will be reviewed individually.

Liisa Nusz seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

6.
General Discussion:

Carl Allred discussed the signage in the Town code and said that it needed to be less stringent and allow for more directional map signs.

Doug Gwilliam asked about the progress concerning the berming behind the Town offices.  Ken Leetham said that Korey Walker met with the Public Works Board; the item was submitted and it is on the agenda to be completed.  Liisa Nusz asked if a path connecting the Landing to Fitzgerald Park was included in the plan.  Mr. Leetham said that it wasn't part of the plan but to talk to John Newman about it.

Liisa asked for an update on street light installation in the subdivisions.  Ken Leetham said that he wasn’t up to date with the lighting and couldn’t comment on it.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin discussed the need of stop signs, speed signs and alley signs in the subdivisions in the Ranches.  Bill Chipman suggested that Jennifer meet with Korey Walker to discuss the areas needing attention.

Carl Allred suggested adding to the Development Code a section stating, that future public signs cannot bear a private logo.

Doug Gwilliams moved to adjourn the meeting @ 7:40 p.m. 

Approved:  _______________________


 Date:___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman
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